
PCC.I/DEC. 279 (XXXII-18)1 

 

DEADLINE EXTENSION TO RESPOND TO THE QUESTIONNAIRE ON THE 

IMPLEMENTATION OF THE RECOMMENDATION ITU-D 19 IN THE AMERICAS REGION 

 

 

The 32 Meeting of Permanent Consultative Committee I: Telecommunications/Information and 

Communication Technologies (PCC.I), 

 

CONSIDERING:  

 

1. That during the 31 Meeting of Permanent Consultative Committee I: Telecommunications/ICTs, 

held in Mexico City, Mexico, Decision PCC.I/DEC. 274 (XXXI-17) was adopted, instructing to submit to 

the Member States the questionnaire on “The implementation of the Recommendation ITU-D 19 in the 

Americas region”. 

 

2.  That, to date, contributions have been received from seven countries: Nicaragua, Paraguay, 

Mexico, Chile, Dominican Republic, Brazil, and Costa Rica. 

 

3. That some other Administrations have expressed their interest in responding to the questionnaire. 

 

 

DECIDES: 

 

1) To extend the deadline to receive responses to the questionnaire “The implementation of the 

Recommendation ITU-D 19 in the Americas region” until July 15, 2018. 

 

2) To ask the Executive Secretariat to send the questionnaire “The implementation of the 

Recommendation ITU-D 19 in the Americas region” again to the Member States, encouraging them to 

respond in order to collect the biggest possible number of contributions. 

 

3) Designate Mrs. Karla Velasco Ramos (karlavelascor@gmail.com) from the Mexican Delegation as 

Coordinator for the collection of the information referred to in this draft decision. 

 

4) Instruct the Coordinator to update and present the corresponding report during the 33 Meeting of 

Permanent Consultative Committee I (PCC.I). 
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